
LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 
LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
MUNICIPAL HEARING ROOM, CITY HALL, 250 NORTH 5TH STREET 

 
MINUTES 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 3, 2018, 2:00 P.M.  
 
 

HEARING OFFICER SAM D. STARRITT 
   
I. CALL TO ORDER  
 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m.  Those present were Hearing Officer 
Sam Starritt, City Attorney John Shaver, and Deputy City Clerk Juanita Peterson. 

 
II. APPLICATION TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES 
 

1. Chipotle Mexican Grill, Inc. dba Chipotle Mexican Grill, 2504 Highway 6 & 50, 
Suite 300, Grand Junction, CO 81505, Hotel and Restaurant 

 
No one was present to represent the applicant.  The renewal application for 
Chipotle Mexican Grill, Inc. dba Chipotle Mexican Grill was found in order and 
approved. 

 
2. VAT, LLC dba Jack Rabbit Liquor, 2681 Unaweep Avenue, Unit C & D, Grand 

Junction, CO 81503, Retail Liquor Store 
 

No one was present to represent the applicant.  The renewal application for 
VAT, LLC dba Jack Rabbit Liquor was found in order and approved. 

 
3. Walterscheid Investment & Consulting, Inc. dba All Pro Liquor, 2913 Patterson 

Road, #104, Grand Junction, CO 81504, Retail Liquor Store 
 
 No one was present to represent the applicant.  The renewal application for 

Walterscheid Investment & Consulting, Inc. dba All Pro Liquor was found in 
order and approved. 

 
4. Providence Project, Inc. dba MX Tapas Bar Restaurante, 546 Main Street, 

Grand Junction, CO 81501, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 No one was present to represent the applicant.  The renewal application for 

Providence Project, Inc. dba MX Tapas Bar Restaurante was found in order and 
approved. 

 
III. APPLICATION FOR NEW LICENSE – RESOLUTION, FINDINGS, AND DECISION 
 

1. Target Corporation dba Target Store T-0093, 2424 Hwy 6 & 50, Grand 
Junction, CO 81505, 3.2% Fermented Malt Beverage Off Premises 

 



Senior VP:  Corey L. Haaland, PO Box 9471 CC-1028, Minneapolis, MN 55440 
Senior VP:  Aaron E. Alt, PO Box 9471 CC-1028, Minneapolis, MN 55440 
Executive VP:  Timothy R. Baer, PO Box 9471 CC-1028, Minneapolis, MN 
55440 
 
Present for the applicant was Adam Stapen with Dill Dill Carr Stonbraker & 
Hutchings, P.C., the local store manager Ann Jenkins, and Max Scott with 
Oedipus, Inc. whose firm conducted the needs and desires survey. 
 
Ms. Peterson reported the paperwork is in order and read the results of the 
survey (attached).  Oedipus, Inc. also supplied the City Clerk’s office with their 
petition/opinion poll procedure which is also admitted as exhibits (attached). 
 
There were several questions of the manager Ann Jenkins on how their staff is 
trained.  City Attorney Shaver and Hearing Officer Starritt concurred that the 
information contained in the report from the City Clerk’s office and Oedipus, Inc. 
indicates favoring issuance of this license based on the results of the survey.   
 
Hearing Officer Starritt asked if anyone would like to speak against the 
application.  There was no one.  He then said based on the information 
presented, there is no evidence that the application would not meet the needs 
and desires of the neighborhood and approved the application.  The City Clerk’s 
Office will prepare a resolution of findings for Hearing Officer Starritt’s signature. 

 
IV. OTHER BUSINESS  
 
  There was none. 
 
V. ADJOURNMENT – 2:20 p.m. 
   
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – January 17, 2018 















 


